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Welcome to the Sanderstead Team Newsletter! This is your news-
letter, so do send us your news and anything you would like us all to 
know. The  next newsletter will be published  on Sun 31st March, and 
items need to be with Rosanne the Monday of that week...                           
admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk  

March 2019 

Martin writes …   

“You are dust and to dust you shall return” 

Can life begin… when we’re getting older? 

Something happens around the time we reach our “middle years” – we be-
come aware that we’re getting older!  Our bodies twinge in ways we’d not    
noticed before; muscles ache in places where we didn’t know we had places.  If 
we are unwise enough to look at ourselves in the mirror for more than a few 
seconds, we can no longer pretend to be young and perfect!  Mentally too we 
find we are not as sharp as we used to be.  We can’t remember names, places 
or facts so well.  Can life begin at 50?  Isn’t that about the time we realise how 
mortal we are? 

Yet researchers have found that, for many in their 50s, levels of stress, worry 
and anger drop, while happiness and enjoyment rise.  One reason for this may 
be the fact that, by the age of 50, we’ve come face to face with tragedy and 
failure.  In our youth, we do all we can to avoid them.  Yet the years go by and 
we make mistakes; things in life go painfully wrong.  Hopefully, we learn to    
accept tragedy and failure, and realise that a perfect life is unattainable.   

St Paul spent many years seeking perfection but, by the mercy of God, he came 
to be glad even about his weaknesses and hardships.  He wrote, ‘The Lord said 
to me, “My grace is sufficient for you, for my power is made perfect in weak-
ness”.  Therefore, I boast about my weaknesses for Christ’s sake… When I am 
weak, then I am strong’. (2 Corinthians 12:9-10).  In fact, the Bible is always    
realistic about failure.  Abraham was a great, brave believer in God – but not 
always; he lied about his marriage to Sarah.  Moses was an extraordinarily    
gifted leader, but first he had to make an enormous mistake: his murder of an  
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Egyptian.  He did not always trust the Lord.  David was a poet, warrior and king, 
but his life also involved sexual sin and family break-up.  Even Jesus, whose 
words and whole life were always pleasing to God, ended his life in pain, rejec-
tion and apparent failure.  

The point is, God does not expect us to be perfect.  Putting it the other way 
round, God does expect us to be sinners!  One definition of ‘sin’ in the bible is 
‘failing to be perfect’.  We need to accept this, otherwise we will never come to 
know and experience the love of God.  God knows that we are weak and frail; 
we should know it too.  Jesus was known as someone who welcomed and be-
friended sinners.  He was clearly happier spending time with weak ‘sinners’ 
than those who thought they were righteous.  St Paul wrote, “God shows his 
love for us in this; while we were sinners, Christ died for us’ (Romans 5:8).  Psalm 
103:14 says, “The Lord has compassion on those who worship him; he knows 
how we are formed; he remembers that we are dust”.   

This is wonderful news; that God loves us as we are, with all our imperfections.   

If you have not yet come to understand that God loves us all as tragic, sinful  
failures, I do hope you experience his wonderful love very soon.  And you don’t 
have to wait till you’re fifty! 

At our 6th March Ash Wednesday services, at 10am & 8pm, you may if you wish 
receive a mark of ash on your forehead, with the words, “You are dust and to 
dust you shall return.  Turn away from sin and follow Christ”.  To be reminded of 
our mortality can open us to the joy of following Jesus. 

Please do speak with Jeremy or myself if you’d like to talk about this. 

With best wishes, 

Revd Martin 
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All Saints  
Annual General Meeting (AGM) / Annual Parochial Church Meeting ( APCM) 
 

Our All Saints AGM is scheduled for Sunday 7th April and will be followed three weeks later 
on Sunday 28th April by the APCM. Formal notices will be posted on the Church notice 
boards in due course and the agenda and papers for the All Saints AGM will be available 
from Sunday 24th March. 

There will be 2 vacancies on the DCC and 3 vacancies on the PCC to be filled at the AGM 
and Churchwardens get elected every year. The relevant application forms are already avail-
able at the back of Church or from the Parish Office. If you would be interested in standing 
for election you will need to get your name on the new Electoral Roll (see below), find a 
proposer and seconder also from the new Electoral Roll then complete an application form. 
If you have any questions about the application forms or indeed, if you would just like to 
find out more about what is involved, please speak to one of the Clergy. 

Electoral Roll 

Every six years we are required to revise the Electoral Roll and unfortunately the next revi-
sion is due now, ahead of this year’s AGM. You may have seen the various notices around 
the place. This involves taking all the existing names off the Electoral Roll and starting again. 
This is a legal requirement affecting all Anglican churches, not just All Saints. We really hope 
that all the existing members will re-apply, but you do need to re-apply – we cannot just 
transfer your entry over to the new Electoral Roll. 

Parish Communications 

At the same time, we are taking the opportunity to address a couple of GDPR related is-
sues. Firstly and rather counter intuitively, although we collect names and addresses for the 
Electoral Roll, we are not allowed to use this information to communicate with you on vari-
ous matters without your specific permission! 

Secondly, we get a number of requests for people’s phone numbers or e-mail addresses 
from other members of the congregation but we are not allowed to give out these contact 
details. What we would like to do therefore is to compile an All Saints Directory, containing 
names and contact details. A paper copy of the Directory would be given to each person 
listed in it and only to those  members of All Saints whose details appear in the Directory. It 
would NOT be shared electronically and would NOT appear on the website. 

It would be really helpful therefore if you could firstly complete the Application for Enrol-
ment on the Electoral Roll and also complete the yellow form about Parish Communica-
tions, hopefully ticking both boxes on the latter form. If you prefer not to join in with our 
communications, you may choose just to complete the Electoral Roll application form. 

The closing date for returning each of the forms is Sunday 10th March and there is a box for 
completed forms at the back of Church. Alternatively, you may hand them in to the Parish 
Office. If you have any questions, please speak to any of the clergy, Dick Hibberd or Paul 
and Rosanne in the Office.       Dick Hibberd, DCC Secretary 
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St. Antony’s Church 

 
On Good Friday 19th April 

with the Easter Activities for children and families 
2.30-5.00pm at St Antony’s 

 
The afternoon will include Games & Craft, Easter Story and Egg Hunt. 
 
There are a variety of ways to assist including registration, craft, games, making 
the tea, talking to the families. If you would like to volunteer or find out more 
details, please contact: 

 
Rev Susan Atkinson-Jones 
Tel: 020 8657 5505 
susan@sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

‘Standing Together’ Rally:  
Ascension Trust, along with 
Churches Together England & 
Wales, London City Mission and 
other partners, will gather at 
Trafalgar Square on Sat 6 April 
from 2-4pm for ‘Standing To-
gether’, a rally of solidarity, to 
stand together with those fami-
lies and communities who have 
suffered the impact of serious 
violent crime.  Bishop Jonathan 
will be attending and he has 
asked me to share the  attached 
a flyer with you.  

 

To register your attendance, 
please visit:  

www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/
standing-together-rally-at-
trafalgar-square-tickets-
56642805155.  

 

Kathleen Bailey  
PA to the Bishop of Croydon 

http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
http://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/standing-together-rally-at-trafalgar-square-tickets-56642805155
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Fairtrade Fortnight 
 

Monday 25th February to Sunday 10th March 
 

 
For two weeks each year thousands of 
individuals, companies and groups come 
together to celebrate the people who 
grow our food, who live in some of the 
poorest countries in the world and who 
are often exploited and badly paid.  This 
year during Fairtrade Fortnight the focus 
is on the people, particularly women, who 
grow the cocoa in the chocolate many of 
us love so much.  £1.98 is the amount a 
cocoa farmer in West Africa needs to 
earn each day in order to achieve a living 
income.  Currently a typical cocoa farmer 
in Cote d’Ivoire lives on less than 78p a 
day.  Most people are unaware of the   
extreme injustice in the cocoa supply 
chain. 
 
For the women, it can be worse because 
they may plant and harvest the crop on 
the farm but also are responsible for 
looking after the children, carrying water, 
collecting wood and cooking and clean-
ing for the family. 
 

You may have bought ‘Divine chocolate’ which is a model of an ideal company.  
The member cocoa farmers own 44% of the company after one of the founders, 
the Body Shop, gave them their original shares, making them the largest share-
holders.  They receive the Fairtrade minimum price for their crop, the Fairtrade  
premium, 44% of the company’s profits and 2% of the profits are invested in a  
Producer Support & Development Fund. 
 
Two members of the Farmers’ Co-operative sit on the Board of Directors. 
 
 

    Think Fairtrade! There is more information on the 
Display Boards in All Saints’ Church. 

 
 

        Rosemary Kempsell 
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20 February 2019         
 
Dear Mr Turner, 

We can achieve so much more when we come together. Thank you so much 
to everyone at Sanderstead All Saints Coffee Pot for uniting against dementia 
and raising a fantastic £500.00. I have marked your donation to be used in 
the SE London locality which funds the Croydon Office. We will ensure that 
we make every penny count to drive our crucial work. 

Dementia devastates lives. By 2001, 1 million people will be living with the 
condition. But dementia won’t win. Until the day we find a cure, Alzheimer’s 
Society will be here for anyone affected by dementia—wherever they are, 
whatever they’re doing through. Everything we do is informed and inspired 
by them. 

Just one of the vital services we provide is Side by Side where we focus on 
the individual needs and personalities of people with dementia, allowing 
them to continue doing their favourite activities and making sure people    
living with dementia don’t feel alone. 

Website 
alzheimers.org.uk 
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Gruffy Fayre 2019 

 

 

         Sat 8 June 

Goodbye to Robert Randall 

At Sanderstead Light in Church on Sunday 24th February, we said goodbye to 
Robert Randall.  Robert has been part of the band for the last 5 years or so and 
we'll miss his music, his sense of humour and wealth of experience.   We are all 
grateful to have had the opportunity to work together and wish him the very 
best as he moves to St Luke's Whyteleafe.       Emma Greenfield  

 

Robert has emailed to say, ‘I just  want-
ed to say how touched I am by the 
overwhelming generosity of both the 
church and the band in your gifts for 
me. I shall have to find some good 
books / cds and the like from Amazon 
and I shall put the money towards a  
really good seat at a West End show. 

I have greatly enjoyed my time helping out at All Saints and shall miss the 
friendship and fellowship that you have offered. I wish you every success with 
the changes in worship and service patterns and in getting to grips with the new 
technology and using it to best advantage. I shall endeavour to pop my head 
round the door maybe in the summer to see how you are getting on!”   
              Robert Randall 

 

Photo from Left to Right: Steve Cooke, Jackie Worthington, Robert Randall, Emma Greenfield, Tony Worthington and 
Elaine Leck.  
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UNLOCK London Walk  
Saturday 27th April 

 
This year’s UNLOCK London Walk is taking place on Saturday 27th April in the 
Merton, Morden and Wimbledon area.  

This is a unique way of seeing London and engaging with some of its churches 
and at the same time supporting        Unlock’s crucial work of sharing the gos-
pel.  Further details are available on their website: unlock-urban.org.uk 

Ann and Michael Turner 

Outreach Event 
 

A group of younger people from Grace Vineyard, Purley Baptist and Christ 
Church are planning an outreach event in and around the Tesco underpass in 
Purley under the Churches Together banner.  The event will be on Sat 9th 
March 2019, meeting at 10am at Purley Baptist Foyer and will split into 5 
groups for: 
 

 Treasure hunting 
 Coffee and tea serving 
 Litter picking  
 Music 
 General street outreach  

 
It will probably end off at about 1:15pm.  
 
If you would like to join in, just turn up or contact Mike Sutton on email: 
mikeandjo2015@gmail.com 

mailto:mikeandjo2015@gmail.com
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Mothers Union 

 

Monday 11th March at 8.00pm  

Lenten Meditation 
being led by the Rev'd  Esther Foss, Mothers Union Diocesan Chaplain.   

in St. Catherine's Aisle. 
Please join us. 

 
Saturday 16th March  at 11.30am 

MU Festival Eucharist  
being held at Southwark Cathedral. 

Jean Harris 
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This course will run from  
May 2019 to March 2020  

at Christ Church Purley. 
 

“I strongly recommend this course.”  
Martin 
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 Around and About Sanderstead, 

and beyond … 

PURLEY CLASSICS MARCH RECITAL 

GIULIA GRASSI - Piano  

J. S. Bach: Chromatic Fantasy and Fugue BWV 903 

Maurice Ravel: from Miroirs, Une barque sur l’océan 

  
  

Giulia has performed as a soloist in several chamber ensembles in Europe and the USA. In 
2018 she gained her second Masters in Piano Performance from the Royal College of Mu-
sic. She has attended many international masterclasses, studying with renowned musi-
cians. In 2015 Giulia co-founded Made in Music, a not for profit organisation that aims to 
create opportunities for young artists. 

Wednesday 13th March 2019, 1.15pm to 2.00pm 

The Lounge, Purley United Reformed Church, Brighton Road Purley 

              Open to all with a retiring collection to cover costs. Light refreshments 
served before the start. 

Extended Introduction to Godly Play  

Date & Time:  
Sat 09/03/2019 09.45 -17.00 
Venue: St. Mary's Putney, SW15 1SN 
Cost: £10  Led by Stuart Lee.  Fully booked - we are looking to put on 
an additional session in June or October 2019.  Please contact Aike or 
Keli  if interested.  

 

mailto:aike.kennett-brown@southwark.anglican.org
mailto:keli.bolton@southwark.anglican.org
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CAMEO 
Come And Meet Each Other  

 

Are you alone? If so… 
Come and be with others  

For Tea, Cakes, Company and Chats 

 

Third Thursday of the month 
 

Thursday 21st March 
2.30pm – 4.00pm 

Jubilee Room @ St. Mary’s 

 

All are welcome 

 
 

 

Sanderstead  
United Reformed Church 

 

Saturday 16 March, 10.00am 
Art Exhibition and Sale:   

on behalf of  
The Children's Society: Main Hall 

 
Wednesday 20 March, 8.00pm  
Sanderstead Literary Society 

 Whitgift String Quartet -  
with their Music Master  

Philip Winter  
Main Hall 

Toddler  

Resources 

 

 

Check out this new online booklet 
about Toddler Groups and Mission.   

It's on the Going for Growth website: 

http://www.going4growth.com/
growth_in_faith_and_worship/
early_years/church-based-toddler-
groups 
 

 

Looking for some new songs?   

Elevation kids have an extensive in-
dex of worship songs for children.  

 

https://anglican.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6c81182dc5eba6a2c603666c9&id=e727ff33c0&e=be69ff0549
https://anglican.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6c81182dc5eba6a2c603666c9&id=e727ff33c0&e=be69ff0549
https://anglican.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6c81182dc5eba6a2c603666c9&id=e727ff33c0&e=be69ff0549
https://anglican.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6c81182dc5eba6a2c603666c9&id=e727ff33c0&e=be69ff0549
https://anglican.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6c81182dc5eba6a2c603666c9&id=ed76aa1ef4&e=be69ff0549
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CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY CLUB 
            at All Saints Church 

  
 

Wed 28th—Fri 30th August 
 
          For children aged 5-11yrs 
           More details to follow. 
 
 

   Please sign up at the back  
   of All Saints Church if you  
   would like to volunteer,  
   or email me:  

 annalie@sanderstead-parish.org.uk 
 

   Annalie 

Exhibition and Sale of Pictures by Local Artists 

 

Charity Registration No 221124 

Saturday 16 March 10.00am – 4.30pm  
United Reformed Church Hall, Sanderstead Hill  

(on the 403 bus route) 
 

For an opportunity to admire the talents of local artists and purchase original works for 
yourself or as gifts at very reasonable prices, do put this date in your diary. Now in its 
44th year, the exhibition is always a lively event with a wide variety of colourful art to 
enjoy, both framed and unframed, from beautiful animal studies to romantic landscapes 
and lovely local scenes. Around 50 artists' work will be on display and 20% of all profits 
go towards the Society's work with disadvantaged children. There will also be a home-
made cakes and preserves stall, plus tea and coffee to enjoy and a chance to win a raffle 
prize. Drop in morning or afternoon if you have the chance. We'd love to see you. 
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WORKSHOPS at St. Augustine’s College 
 
 Praying into Scripture:  
 a Practical Guide to Ignatian Pray-

er and Imagination. 
 
 How do I make decisions with 

God? Decision-making in the Ig-
natian tradition. 

 
 The Gloomy Prophet?  
 Jeremiah for Today 
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Sun 10th March 

3pm—4pm 
In All Saints Church Hall 

The Coffee Pot 
 

Friday 15th March and 

Friday 29th March 
 

10am-12pm,  

All Saints’ Small  Hall 

Coffee, Tea, Homemade Cake 

All Welcome!  

 

6pm 17 February  Poetry 

6pm 17 March  Music 
All Saints Church Sanderstead CR2 9AB 

Come and explore with us how poetry  

and music can enrich our experience  

of God and lead us in to prayer. 

FRESH ENCOUNTERS 
MARCH 26, 2019 

 
Professor Keith Fox, MA, MPhil, PhD. 
Prof. of Biochemistry, Southampton Uni. 

Dep. Director, The Faraday Inst. of Science & Religion. 

 

will speak on 

 

GENES, FREE WILL & 
HUMAN IDENTITY 

 
7 p.m. [Doors open at 6.] 

 
Christ Church, Purley 

FREE EVENT - PARKING - ALL WELCOME 
 

Surrey Christians in Science - 
for all those interested in the Science-Faith 

Debate 
 

Further information -  
joyeperkins@googlemail.com 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj3jJP57ZndAhUGXxoKHaXtAowQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.westcroftschool.co.uk%2Fcareers-coffee-cake-morning%2F&psig=AOvVaw22QCqm_gKqTY97_aGnqX5t&ust=15358930
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Sanderstead Neighbourhood Care  
All Saints’ Church Hall, Onslow Gardens, CR2 9AB 

    Tel: 020 8657 8289    Email: sanderstead.neighbourhood.care@gmail.com    

 Registered Charity number 1039939 

 

Need to get out more?  
 

Sunday lunch  
on the first Sunday of the month 

and a coffee morning—Young at Heart…    
 
 

Drivers needed  
We always need additional people to join our team of volunteers…  

once a month, once a fortnight, once a week or just once in a while. 
 

Extra volunteers ensure we can provide a better service to our clients. 
Call 020 8657 8289 

Sanderstead Neighbourhood Care, All Saints’ Church Hall 
Registered Charity Number: 1039939

 

10am—12.30pm, £3 or £5 with lunch 
For information or transport call: 

 

Fri 8th March 
Glenda Law presents us with the “Wildlife of Northumberland” 

Followed by a ploughman’s lunch 
 

Fri 22nd March 
Butter & Yoghurt by Rosemary Horton 

Followed by a soup lunch 
 

Fri 5th April 
To be announced 

Followed by a buffet lunch 
 

We will now close until after Easter. Thank you for all your support.

Tel:020
mailto:sanderstead.neighbourhood.care@
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This newsletter is produced by Rosanne, Rector’s Admin Assistant. 
Send your news and diary dates to: admin@sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

Please look at the website for regular Sunday services: 

www.sanderstead-parish.org.uk 

WHAT? WHEN? WHERE? 

March Midweek Communion All welcome 

for a short communion service. Take time out 

midweek, and be blessed!  

Thurs 7 March, 

12.30pm 

All Saints’ Church, St. 

Catherine’s Aisle  

FAMILY FUN All welcome for stories, crafts, 

singing and more. 

Sun 10 March, 

3-4pm 

All Saints’ Church Hall  

LENT COURSE  Session 1/5 led by Bishop 
David Atkinson on The Apocalypse of Jesus 

Thu 14 March, 

2.30pm 

Sanderstead URC  

Coffee Pot  All welcome for coffee, tea, cakes 

and company. 

Fri 15 March,  

10am—12pm 

All Saints’ Church Hall 

FRESH ENCOUNTERS   Come and explore 

how music can enrich our experience of God. 

Sun 17 March, 

6pm 

All Saints’ Church  

LENT COURSE  Session 2/5 led by Bishop 
David Atkinson on The Apocalypse of Jesus 

Thu 21 March, 

2.30pm 

Sanderstead URC  

Coffee Pot  All welcome for coffee, tea, cakes 

and company. 

Fri 29 March, 

10am—12pm 

All Saints’ Church Hall 

LENT COURSE  Session 3/5 led by Bishop 
David Atkinson on The Apocalypse of Jesus 

Thu 28 March, 

2.30pm 

Sanderstead URC  

Anyone with a desire to have their children baptised, 
speak to one of the clergy, then come & join one of 
the Baptismal Preparation Classes.   
The next one will be Sat 6 April, 9-10am in Church.  
  Revd Jeremy 


